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During the debate on 29 February, you asked about the ability of the future Fleet 
Solid Support (FSS) ships to replenish Vertical Loading Silos at sea. 

The current design specification for the future FSS ships does not include the ability 
to replenish Vertical Launch Silos (VLS) at sea. However, it is recognised that at-sea 
replenishment of VLS could offer an operational advantage in the sustainment of 
deployed maritime forces. The Ministry of Defence has been closely following the 
work of the United States Navy in its investigation of reloading VLS at sea (also 
known as underway replenishment). Considering the operational context and the 
available technology, the Ministry of Defence is also actively investigating options for 
alternative means of replenishing VLS, including underway replenishment. 

The Royal Navy continually assesses and reviews its technology and the possibility 
of integrating different weapons systems into our ships. 
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